Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF MANAGEMENT SERVICES
Public Employees Relations Commission
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Public Employees Relations Commission (PERC) has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by The School Board of Polk County, Florida on March 06, 2025. The following is a summary of the agency's declination of the petition: 

PERC declined to issue a declaratory statement regarding whether a collective bargaining proposal that would require the School Board to place a millage referendum on the next ballot and requiring the revenue generated by the millage to be used exclusively for paying staff salaries, is within the scope of bargaining. PERC declined to answer this question because, while the School Board inquired about this issue because it might be raised during their next contract negotiations with a bargaining agent, this issue had already recently arisen during the most recent contract negotiations that bargaining agent. The Commission took no position as to whether the conduct of the School Board and bargaining agent were lawful, or whether it constitutes an unfair labor practice, but declined to answer the question which could be the subject of an unfair labor practice charge. A declaratory statement is not the appropriate vehicle for resolving this question at this time. The final order denying the petition for declaratory statement was issued on June 2, 2025, in Case Number DS-2025-001.

A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: The Clerk, Public Employees Relations Commission, 4708 Capital Circle Northwest, Suite 300, Tallahassee, Florida 32303-7256.

Please refer all comments to: The Clerk, Public Employees Relations Commission, 4708 Capital Circle Northwest, Suite 300, Tallahassee, Florida 32303-7256.
